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PRINCIPAL NOTIFICATION LETTER, PIRLS 2016 ASSESSMENT 
NOTE TO DISTRICT ASSESSMENT COORDINATORS: You must insert your data into the bracketed fields. This sample Principal Notification Letter and Facts for Parents About PIRLS 2016 are available for download in MS Word format at http://www.fldoe.org/accountability/assessments/national-international-assessments/pirls.stml .
Please ensure that the principal notification letters are distributed on your district’s letterhead.

[Insert District Letterhead]

MEMORANDUM

TO:

[Insert name of Principal]

FROM:
[Insert name of District Assessment Coordinator]



[Insert title of District Assessment Coordinator]

DATE:

[Date]

SUBJECT:
PIRLS 2016, for Grade 4 Students 
I am writing to inform you that [SCHOOL NAME] has been randomly selected as one of only 176 schools across the United States chosen to participate in an important international study in the spring of 2016: the Progress in International Reading Literacy Study (PIRLS). Administered every 5 years since 2001, the United States has participated in each cycle of PIRLS. 

PIRLS is administered in more than 40 countries and is sponsored in the United States by the National Center for Education Statistics (NCES) within the U.S. Department of Education and is conducted by RTI International. The U.S. Office of Management and Budget has approved the data collection under OMB #1850-0645. Our district superintendent has been notified of your selection.
For the first time PIRLS will include an innovative assessment of online reading called 

ePIRLS. ePIRLS.uses an engaging, simulated Internet environment to measure fourth-grade students’ achievement in reading for informational purposes.

NCES recognizes the burden of assessments on schools and works to reduce that burden as much as possible both in terms of time and resources. PIRLS will sample one or two fourth-grade classrooms from your school to participate in PIRLS, some of which may also be asked to participate in ePIRLS. One school administrator and the reading teacher of each selected classroom will also be asked to complete questionnaires.                                                                                                                                                         

As a token of appreciation for participating in PIRLS, your school will receive $200. Students who take PIRLS will receive a small gift as a token of appreciation. Your school’s PIRLS school coordinator (a staff person you designate to liaise with PIRLS staff) will receive $100 for his or her time and effort coordinating PIRLS in your school, and an additional $50 for assisting with ePIRLS. Selected teachers will receive $20 for completing a brief questionnaire about themselves. PIRLS and ePIRLS are described in more de tail in the enclosed materials.
The assessment window is March 1 – May 27, 2016.Your assessment dates are [DATE] for PIRLS and [DATE] for ePIRLS. Should there be a conflict with either of these dates a PIRLS representative will work with you to identify alternatives. As soon as possible please identify a school coordinator to work with PIRLS representatives who will provide significant support to schools, bring all necessary materials, and administer the assessment.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our NAEP state coordinator, Michele Sonnenfeld, at 850.245.0787 or email at Michele.sonnenfeld@fldoe.org, or Dr. Sheila Thompson at NCES at 202.502.7425 or Sheila.thompson@ed.gov. Additional information about PIRLS may be found by visiting the PIRLS website at https://surveys.nces.ed.gov/pirls/ and Florida’s PIRLS website at http://www.fldoe.org/accountability/assessments/national-international-assessments/pirls.stml.

Your participation in PIRLS 2016 is vital to the overall success of the study in the United States. Thank you for your time and for supporting this important study.

Enclosure: PIRLS brochures
NCES is authorized to conduct this study under the Education Sciences Reform Act of 2002 (ESRA 2002), 20 U.S. Code, § 9543. By law, the data provided by your schools, staff, and students may only be used for statistical purposes and may not be disclosed, or used, in identifiable form for any other purpose except as required by law (20 U.S. Code, § 9573)
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